
The President’s Trip 
May 3, 2019 

 
Dear Heartdwellers, Clare isn’t feeling very well today, 
and asked me to record this addendum to yesterday’s 
message for you, from her. 
 
She began: 
 
I just got an e-mail from one of our Heartdwellers that 
the President has a scheduled trip to visit the Queen on 

June 3.  Interesting. Because today is May 3. But the message I put up yesterday was not for his 
publicized trip to England.   
 
I consulted with my source, and he is of the opinion this may have been a secret trip 
deliberately not publicized, and it may have something to do with the global currency reset. The 
President is in the habit of taking off and going somewhere without the knowledge of the 
general public.  
 
 But gauging from what the Lord told me, this is NOT about the scheduled public trip in June, 
but something altogether different. I asked my source if he had anything new to share, and he 
said that all his sources have gone silent.   
 
I do know from the intensity of intercession that we are all going through that something 
critical is taking place. Right now. And the Lord NEEDS our prayers.   
 
So, please don’t stop. 
 
One thing I hate is misinformation. And I do my best, but I’m not perfect nor are my sources. 
But the Lord confirmed the need for serious prayer. So, I am not backing down on that.   
 
BTW guys, if I ever find out a familiar spirit was speaking to me, or I was speaking to myself, I 
promise to let you know.  It is hard for me to imagine the enemy would ask for more prayers.   
 
As I have told you before, I do have pride and the Lord does humble me with hearing the wrong 
voice sometimes. But judging from the reports of the prayer warriors, there is great need right 
now and we are continuing to press in.  I love you all, dear ones. Please pray for my 
discernment and that I be humble. I need your prayers, too. 
 
And that was the end of her message to me. The Lord bless you today, dear Family. 


